
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

ENERGY FACILITY SITE EVALUATION COUNCIL 
 

PO Box 43172  Olympia, Washington 98504-3172 
 
 
 
December 27, 2022 
 
 
Avangrid Renewables 
120 South Sixth Street, Suite 1725 
Minneapolis, MN 55104 
 
Subject: Data Request 2 for Badger Mountain Solar Project Application for Site Certification 
 
Dear Mr. Deruyter, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to review your Application for Site Certification (ASC). The 
Energy Facility Site Evaluation Council (EFSEC) appreciates the time and effort that has been 
invested in preparing this ASC. EFSEC has identified additional questions that will be valuable 
in our preparation of the Draft Environmental Impact Statement (EIS). Attached please find Data 
Request 2. It is our intention that the detailed requests for information will assist you in 
preparing materials necessary to process your ASC. 
 
Note that each request is labeled with a Data Request ID for tracking purposes and is numbered 
sequentially as the relevant language appears in the ASC (e.g., DR2-V-01). The requested 
information can be provided in the blank column in the attached table, or if lengthy, provided as 
an attachment to the table. Responses in an attachment should have the appropriate ID number 
referenced. EFSEC requests that you submit the additional information by January 31, 2022. 
Please contact EFSEC if there are concerns about meeting this timeline.  
 
Please contact me at ami.hafkemeyer@efsec.wa.gov, or at 360-664-1305 if you have any 
questions concerning this letter or the data request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Amí Hafkemeyer 
EFSEC Director of Siting and Compliance 
 
Cc: Sean Greene, EFSEC 
 Scott Kringen, Avangrid Renewables 
 Paul Hicks, Tetra Tech 
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